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RTSA SADDENED BY THE DEATH OF 3 PUPILS IN IBEX HILL CRASH 

                                                                                                                                           
LUSAKA, 14th September 2023 – The Road Transport and Safety Agency (RTSA) is 
saddened by the death of four pedestrians in a traffic crash in Lusaka, of which three 
were school pupils.  

Preliminary investigations into the crash indicate that the four (4), died on the spot 
after a motorist lost control of his motor vehicle due to suspected excessive speed and 
hit five pedestrians who were on the walkway. One pupil has been admitted to the 
University Teaching Hospital after sustaining injuries.  

The Agency would like to convey a message of condolences to the bereaved families 
and also wishes the injured a quick recovery. 

The RTSA would like to remind all motorists to be extra cautious on the road and adhere 
to all road traffic rules and regulations to avoid accidents.  

The Agency would also like to urge members of the public to continue reporting all bad, 
careless and dangerous drivers to the RTSA National Call Centre on the Toll-Free line 
983 and the WhatsApp line 0965 429499. 
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